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                                      Madison 750-8603   W. Scott 749-3516  
CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 

Week of October 17th
Thurs., 10/20 – Korean Community Night Potluck 

Sunday, 10/23 – Howlin’ Moon Fun Run (
Week of October 24th 
Thurs., 10/27 – Parent Education Film, 5:30 – 7 pm, 

  Scott Site, “Most Likely to Succeed” (89 min.) 
Week of October 31st 

Mon., 10/31 – Halloween Celebrations! 
Tues., 11/1 – Picture Retake Day @ Both Sites
Week of November 14th 

PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCE WEEK (
School out one hour early every day . 

School buses leave 1 hour early all week.
Middle School Athletics:

Girls Basketball Schedule
Thurs., 10/20 CL vs. BVHM @ BVHM (3:45)
Mon., 10/24 – CL vs. AF Yu @ Richmond Rec

Tues., 10/25 – CL vs. Marina @ Marina (3:45)

Thurs., 10/27 – CL vs. Presidio # Presidio MS

Boys Basketball Schedule
Wed., 10/19 – CL vs. BVHM @ Presidio YMCA

Mon., 10/24 – CL vs. AF Yu @ Richmond Rec (4:45)

Tues., 10/25 – CL vs. Marina @ Marina (5:00)

Thurs., 10/27 – CL vs. Presidio @ Presidio MS (4:45)
Dear Lilienthal Community, 

   As part of my efforts to reflect on what I've learned over the past 16 months here at Lilienthal and communicate the important initiatives we're working on as a staff and community, I'm using the newsletter as a way to share my thoughts on where we are and what we're working on. 

   Last week I discussed the important roles filled by the SSC, PTA, and SFKIEA.  These three bodies each have distinct roles in supporting the school and moving us forward.  This week, I'm going to take some time to highlight our Korean Immersion Program (KIP).  

   Here at Lilienthal, we're really lucky to host a dual language immersion program in Korean, the only one of its kind in Northern California.  Although it's a small program, the students perform exceptionally well in both English Language Arts and Math all the way through Middle School.  Historically, the KIP program and the General Education program have struggled to integrate in meaningful ways but the teachers and parent volunteers have done some significant work in bringing these two programs together to best serve our entire school.  

   Many of our grade level teams engage in a practice called integration, where students from all classrooms change teachers for a portion of the day.  This has allowed students from both programs to be in the same classroom with the same teacher for specific projects and subjects.  We've also been intentional about how we're celebrating Korean holidays and have expanded the impact of those celebrations to include our General Education students.  These holidays, and the food that comes along with them, are a highlight for all our students. 

   This year we're also working to bring part of SFKIEA under the PTA to help improve communication between SFKIEA and the KIP parents.  On the teacher side of things, the KIP staff has worked on some "Can Do" statements for every grade level.  These statements act as standards for what students in the KIP program should be able to do in Korean before they move to the next grade level.  This year we're also looking into the possibility of creating assessments for Korean language proficiency and looking to find ways to connect with LAUSD and their Korean language program.  

   If you're interested in getting more involved with the KIP program, don't hesitate to ask your teacher how you can help in the classroom or connect with Don Persky of SFKIEA .  We're really excited about how well this program is doing and where we can take it.  Ultimately, our goal is to graduate 8th graders who can read and write in Korean in addition to all the other wonderful learning our kids do here at Lilienthal. 

   Finally, this Thursday evening we're hosting a KIP Community Night (open to ALL families, not just KIP families) here at the Scott Campus from 5:30-6:30.  Feel free to come by, introduce yourself and help build a strong connection between the KIP program and our General Education program. 

In collaboration, 

Tyler Graff

Principal, Claire Lilienthal K-8

Note from the Office:  

· Madison Campus:  Needs volunteers to varnish beautiful new storage shelves on stage.  Please contact Mrs. Shushtar at 415-750-8603 if you can help.  Thank you.
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Howlin' Moon
Howlin' Moon is coming up soon! Don't miss out on this fun family event, October 23rd, 10:00 am @ Little Marina Green. Register today at raceroster.com (search Howlin' Moon). Thank you to all the student-runners who have begun their own fundraising websites. Go Wolves!!

To start your fundraising website go to clairelilienthal.org/howlin-moon-run/ and follow the link! 

Bay Area FARE Walk for Food Allergy
   Come out on Saturday, November 5th in Leo Ryan Park, Foster City, to say FAREWell to food allergies! Food Allergy Research & Education (FARE) is the leading nonprofit organization working on behalf of the millions of Americans with food allergies, including all those at risk for life-threatening anaphylaxis. 

   Through the efforts of supporters like you, the Bay Area FARE Walk for Food Allergy is an annual grassroots program to raise critical funds and awareness to create a safer, more inclusive world for the 15 million Americans with food allergies. 

   Have someone in your life with food allergies? Show them your support, put together a team and come out for a fun morning for a great cause! Special appearances by The Giants' Lou Seal, Chromata and more!

Register for Your Team Now!

Attention Middle School Girls

   The Girls Soccer Team try outs are scheduled for the Week of October 24th.  Try outs will be held at Kimbell Field.  More details will follow.

   The Girls Volleyball Team try outs are scheduled for the Week of December 6th.  Try outs will be held at Lilienthal.  More details to follow.

   Please make sure that your child has her SFUSD Physical Forms completed and turned in to Ms. Hadley.  If you need a copy of the forms, please ask Candy or Ms. Hadley.

   Thank you!  GO WOLVES!

[image: image4.wmf]PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCE WEEK IS November 14 to November 18. School will be closed one hour earlier each day. Afternoon school bus schedule will also be one hour earlier every day.
Grades K – 5 Conferences: You should receive a notice of available parent/teacher conference slots from your child’s classroom teacher if your child is in grades K – 5. 

Middle School Conferences: Middle school teachers are scheduling conferences with priority based on need. You should receive a phone call from your child’s teacher if a conference is necessary. Teachers will also be available for all interested parents during “Arena Conferences” in the auditorium Tues., 11/15, Wed. 11/16, and Thurs., 11/17 from  1:00 to 3:00 pm. Call Candy ahead of time to reserve a ten minute time slot with each teacher you wish to see. If you require more than 10 minutes with a teacher, please call to schedule a longer conference at a time other than during the Arenas. 

   For Middle School Conferences, this year, in order to foster more independence and ownership of students’ own success, the middle school teachers are requesting that students lead their own conferences. Students should attend alongside their parents to discuss current concerns, levels of performance, and strategies for future success. Please coordinate with your son/ daughter to be present at the conferences. If there are topics that only the teacher and parent wish to discuss, the student may be dismissed for the second half of the conference. Have a mini- conference with your student and have questions ready for the teacher! We look forward to a year filled with partnership and student growth!
